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The Friends of Durham make the following endorsements for the upcoming 
primary election: 

County Commissioners:  Fred Foster 
  Brenda Howerton 
  Wendy Jacobs   
  Michael Page 
  Ellen Reckhow 
     
School Board – At Large:  Steve Unruhe 
School Board – Consolidated District A: Minnie Forte 
School Board – Consolidated District B: Xavier Cason 

Register of Deeds  Sharon Davis 

We were impressed by knowledge, judgment and dedication to Durham of all ten 
candidates for County Commissioner.  Regardless of the election results, we 
encourage of all of them to continue their service to Durham. 

The Friends are endorsing the five incumbent Commissioners.  While their 
challengers were solid aspirants, they did not rise to a sufficient level to 
recommend replacing one of the incumbents. We are very pleased with the 
collegiality of the present Commissioners and their ability to work through difficult 
issues. 

The Friends did not endorse Fred Foster or Wendy Jacobs in 2012. After their 
initial terms as County Commissioners, we now strongly endorse them in 2016.  

Fred Foster has been a compelling advocate of fiscal integrity, the County 
Manager’s Accountability program and increasing the tax base.  He has fought 
hard to see that our education dollars produce measureable results.  He has 
impressed us with his knowledge and initiatives to help those in our criminal 
justice system.   



Wendy Jacob has been in the forefront of the Mayor’s Poverty Initiative, the Joint 
City County Planning Committee and the Sports Commission proposal, as well as 
supporting increasing the tax base. She has shown herself to be open to a diversity 
of views and to work with varied groups for the betterment of Durham. 

Brenda Howerton, Michael Page and Ellen Reckhow have served on the Board for 
many years and have vast knowledge about the county and its workings.  They 
along with Fred Foster and Wendy Jacobs made a wise decision in hiring new 
County Manager and supporting his Accountability program. 

Brenda Howerton has demonstrated strength and critical thinking in job creation, 
public safety and improving education, especially in bridging the digital divide so 
all Durham can have technology access. She is First Vice President of the NC 
County Commissioners Association. She led adaptive reuse incentives for projects 
such as the Durham Innovation District and Chesterfield and expansions in the 
Treyburn Industrial Park. 

Michael Page has worked diligently to enhance the collegiality of the County 
Commissioners, acting as Chair for the past three years.  He has ably served on 
Commission since 2004 and previously was a member of the Durham County 
Board of Education. His focus on collaboration with the Board of Education and 
DPS illustrated his dynamic leadership. 

Ellen Reckhow has helped to preserve the County’s Triple A bond rating and has 
supported Managing for Results to promote accountability in County government. 
She is justifiably proud of her work to create a public-private partnership in East 
Durham to develop an industrial park. Ellen Reckhow has been an outstanding 
member of the Board of Commissioners since 1988. 

The Friends carefully considered Heidi Carter.  She is creative, dedicated and 
hardworking, but the approach of the Board of Education, of which she has been 
Chair, toward working with the County Commissioners has dismayed and 
disappointed the Friends.  

For the Board of Education, incumbent Minnie Forte-Brown and Xavier Carson 
are unopposed. In the BOE At-Large race, the Friends endorse Steve Unruhe who 
demonstrated in-depth knowledge and a focus on the classrooms.  Further he is a 
veteran classroom teacher, who has just retired.  We encourage his challenger to 
involve himself in Durham Boards and Commissions to learn more about our 



community and wish him future success. 

For the County Register of Deeds, we endorse Sharon A. Davis. She has served in 
the Register’s office for 26 years and has been Chief Assistant Register of Deeds 
since 2006.  Sharon Davis has been instrumental in bringing the Register’s office 
into the 21st Century. 

Her primary opponent Wayland Burton has extensive experience as an analyst and 
engineer and a commendable record of service to Durham County. We hope that he 
will continue to seek opportunities to serve Durham.  

There is no primary election for the 14th Judicial District. The Friends will consider 
an endorsement in that race at our meeting this month. 

The Friends of Durham looks for the candidates who will best serve Durham, 
regardless of party or affiliation. We endorse strong leaders who can navigate the 
many challenges and opportunities facing Durham. We do not believe in 
demanding of candidates that they march in lockstep with our ideas, but rather that 
we trust them to make the right decisions for Durham. 

Contact:  Alice Sharpe 
Telephone: 919-358-7758 
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